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Supplementary Note to Public Inquiry 

Further Information on Traffic Assessments  

 

Introduction 

1.1 This note has been produced in response to comments made in both the Cross-Examination 

of Mr. Keith Sowerby by Ms. Louise Barton and the Evidence-in-Chief of Mr. Gareth Thomas 

with regards to assessment of traffic impacts over a wider area, in particular to the west 

of the Airport along the A259.   

Traffic Assessments 

1.2 The Transport Assessments [CD 1.6 and 1.7] for both Applications included an assessment 

of all routes forecast to be used to access the Airport by car based on the passenger 

catchment areas. 

1.3 Detailed traffic assessments were carried out where the Airport would result in an 

increase of more than 5% - these forecast increases are provided in Table 9.2 of both 

Transport Assessment documents. 

1.4 Consequently, the routes and junctions assessed in more detail were: 

I B2075/Airport Access Road; 

I B2075/A259 Hammonds Corner; and 

I A259/A2070 Brenzett. 

1.5 The A259 west of Brenzett and the C24 were not projected to experience an increase of 

more than 5%.   

1.6 Discussions with the Highways Agency, Kent County Council and East Sussex County Council 

did not result in the request for further assessment of the highway network to the west of 

Brenzett as the forecast traffic impacts were considered to be low. 

1.7 The safety of the A259 between the C24 junction and Brenzett was raised by both Ms. 

Louise Barton and Mr. Gareth Thomas.   

1.8 The C24 is protected by the S106 obligations to monitor traffic through Camber generated 

by the Airport. 

1.9 The A259 to Rye is a trunk road and therefore managed by the Highways Agency.  It has 

not been suggested by the Highways Agency that the route is unsuitable for use by traffic 

accessing the Airport. 

 


